
Meeting minutes 06.05.14 
 
SGBV Sub-Working Group  
UNHCR BO Amman, Jordan 
Big Conference Room 
 
Agencies present: UNHCR, WFP, UN Women, UNFPA, INTERSOS, IFH/NHF, UNAIDS, IMC, TDH-Italy, JRF, SCI, AWO, 
SESCATE int., IRC 
 
- Presentation of AWO SGBV assessment  
- Update on Azraq 
- Updates from Field SWGs, TFs, and Focal Points 
- AOB 
 
 

Agenda item 
 

Discussion Action points 

Presentation of 
AWO SGBV 
assessment  

 The AWO Arab Women Organization conducted an assessment on Refugee 
women access to SGBV services. (See attached presentation and 
documents).  
 
The group noted that some of the recommendations made by AWO are in 
progress and part of the SGBV SWG strategy. Of particular concern are the 
findings around sexual exploitation and abuse, a follow up discussion on this 
is required. 
 
SGBV SWG members have one week to review the assessment and send 
suggestions to AWO.  

UNFPA/UNHCR to share AWO 
presentation and documents 
 
Members to send back comments 
to AWO within one week 
 
 
 

Update on Azraq Updates were given on the rate of arrivals and places of origins of refugees. 
 
IMC safe reception area for female headed households and single women is 
receiving about 10% of the overall arrivals and they are following up with 
cases. Single women and female headed households are primarily concerned 

 
 
Raise the issue with camp 
management   
 



about needing to access bailout to rejoin families either in Zaatri or in other 
areas of Jordan. They are worried about the reaction of their families if they 
are not quickly reunited. Women in this situation should be given priority 
but also go though protection assessments once the bailout system starts. 
 
Other concerns raised from actors in Azraq are the need to update and 
continue to train on the referral pathways, and improve information sharing 
among organizations. It is sometimes difficult to follow up with cases, as it 
seems people are moving shelters. 
 
Discussions and follow up is continuing on the SGBV recommendations. A 
WASH survey will be conducted to understand specific concerns around 
WASH facilities design in relation to SGBV.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
UNHCR/UNFPA to update referral 
pathway 
 

Updates from Field 
SWGs, TFs, and 
Focal Points 

- Zaatri field SGBV SWG: CP and SGBV have officially split and are finalizing 
ToR.  
- Cash: a TF was created to look at gender-sensitive cash programs, including 
from a SGBV perspective.  
- Wash: work with the Azraq teams continues (see above). 

 
 
 
  

AOB The material from the Amani campaign are ready, a list of material will be 
shared so that organizations can order what they need from the different 
products. The AWO produced two more brochures under the Amani 
campaign, other members interested in producing materials can get in touch 
with the SOP steering committee.  
 

UNHCR/UNFPA to share list of 
materials 
 
Members to order materials they 
need 

Next meeting Tuesday, May 20  


